
Please pray for our Dead whose Anniversaries occur about this time:

Robert Greene, Michael Keohane, Mary Adlington, James Winters, Stanley Burke, Joseph Carey, Gladys Hooks, Patrick Wanglin, Edward Barton, Rebecca Doyle, Eileen Hewitt, Catherine Roberts, Albert Benson, Samantha Donnelly, Monica Partridge, June Morgan, William Snellgrove, 
Christina Conneely, Dorothy Stone and Edward Cullinane.

Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:

John Abbott, Margaret Alake, Bob Cole, Dyllis Dangerfield, 
Jose De Abreu, Fr John Duckett, Joanne Fitzsimmons, Veronica Flood, Marie Gahagan,  

Margaret Harries, Margaret Harvey, Eileen Heneghan, Ben Holmes, Evelyn Hughes,
 Fatima Hussein, Hannah Jermain, Benjamin Joseph, Paula Lam, Mrs D Langan, 
Ann Montgomery, Teishan Mulholland, Fr Martin Nott, Brendan O’Connor, 
Chioma Onwumere, Bernadette O’Sullivan, Fr Eamonn Power, Fr David Prior, Glynn Sandy,
Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Eileen Terrell, Martine Vella, 
Betty Walsh and Trudy Wijeyeratnam 
Parish Stewardship: Offertory Collection Weekend: 10th /11th March 
Envelopes: £625.50      Cash: £397.80      Standing Orders to 5th January £2,081.52 

Lenten Lunches

Lenten Lunches continue every Saturday during Lent between 12noon and 2pm, in the Parish Hall. Please come along and enjoy a great value lunch and a chat with friends whilst raising money for good causes. We raise funds for The Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society and several local charities. Any donations for raffle prizes would be very welcome on the day. Why not treat your family or friends to lunch? We look forward to seeing you.
Parish Building & Maintenance Fund This weekend we have our Parish Building & Maintenance fund collection. Since the beginning of this financial year, (April 2017) we have raised a total of £6,667.48 which includes, donations, fundraising and our monthly collections. This money has been used to fund the installation of CCTV for the safety of all parishioners and parish property. Also, a new brass handrail has been installed in the Choir Gallery to comply with Health and Safety regulations and new parish notice boards have also been commissioned. 
Stations of the Cross During Lent will be private. The church will remain open until 7pm.

Gift Aid Envelopes for the new tax year are available (in number order) for collection from the Church Porch.

Easter Lilies We have the custom of adorning the church with lilies and flowers during the Easter Octave and Season. If you would like to donate a lily for the decoration of the church, in memory of a deceased loved-one, please put £2 in an envelope marked Easter Lily with the name of the person to be remembered and post through the Presbytery door. They will be prayed for in the Easter Offices.
Altar Servers Please sign up for Easter Services at the back of the church.

Readers & Eucharistic Ministers Please sign up for Easter services at the back of the church.

PETALS there will be a meeting about Easter flowers on Monday 12th March at 7.30pm at Julie Smith’s house. Please bring lots of ideas! Thank you

Help Needed If you can spare a few hours once a month to help clean the church it would be much appreciated. We have lost quite a few members this year due to ill health and family matters. Cleaning is done every Thursday morning on a rota basis. If you think you can help, please call me on 01708 736726/07940495012

St Edward’s RC Pre School will be holding an Open Day on Thursday 22nd March 2018 from 12.30pm – 2.00pm. If you would like to attend and have not already put your name on the waiting list please ring Lisa Bradshaw on 07788 236492 (Session time only) or email stedspreschool@hotmail.co.uk for more information.

Easter Triduum Retreat for those aged 19-27. Experience the Holy Week liturgies in the tranquil and beautiful setting of Walsingham House at Abbotswick, with a program that will weave reflection and prayer with a deeper understanding of each liturgy, in the company of other young adults. From the stillness of Adoration on Holy Thursday evening to an Easter Vigil finishing with champagne and chocolates, we hope this will be a Triduum celebration to live in the heart and mind for the year ahead. £30 covers meals and accommodation 7.30pm Thursday 29th March – 9.00am Easter Sunday morning. Maximum 35 places – apply soon. Full details & online application at www.bcys.net 
Diocesan Pilgrimage to Walsingham – 26th May 2018: Join Bishop Alan and other parishes as we honour Our Lady of Walsingham. We will celebrate Mass at the Basilica before walking the Holy Mile to the grounds of Walsingham Abbey to celebrate Vespers and Benediction on the site of the Holy House. If you are interested, please sign up at the back of the church. The coach cost will be dependent on numbers.

Bishop Alan goes #SiLent! For 12 hours, from 8am to 8pm, on Tuesday 27th March, the Tuesday of Holy Week, Bishop Alan will be completely silent (except for occasional communication with his cat, Delia). This is part of a national initiative, “Million Minutes,” adopted this year by the BCYS, to encourage all of us to (re)discover the peace, tranquility and value of silence: within the stillness, God speaks. Every minute of silence can also be sponsored, raising money for projects led by young people in our Diocese. For more details, and all the resources, look at www.millionminutes.org/Brentwood. To sponsor Bishop Alan go to https://be.wonderful.org/bishop.alan/2018/staysilent. To find out more about all our opportunities for young people go to www.bcys.net 
Diocesan Guild Mass for Deceased Altar Servers at St Vincent de Paul Church, Becontree on Saturday 10th March 2018 at 11am. Please bring your own alb / cassocks and cottas. Light refreshments will be provided. Everyone is welcome. Please reply to  becontree@dioceseofbrentwood.org by 28th February if you wish to attend.  
Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society has several charity places for The Vitality London 10K run on Monday 28th May 2018.  For each place, we ask for a registration fee of £30 and a pledge to raise a minimum sponsorship of £200.  If you have your own place in the race, we would love to have you on our team; we won’t set a sponsorship target, but any funds you can raise for us would be hugely appreciated. For further information, please contact Julie at jabbott@bccs.org.uk or 07912 277413.
This Week’s Mass Intentions

Saturday 10th                    6.30pm     
Dec’d Members of Piper & Tracy Families (Foundation) 

Sunday 11th              
   9.30am
The People of the Parish 


11.30am      Dorothy Langhan RIP (Langhan)                  

Monday 12th     
10.00am  
Service of the Word/Holy Communion

Tuesday 13th        

10.00am 
Jim Kelly RIP (McCurtain’s)   
Wednesday 14th  
12.15pm     
Elise Elkington (Foundation)    


Thursday 15th         
8.30am 
Service of the Word/Holy Communion

Friday 16th       
10.00am  
November Dead List (Ann Marie)   
Saturday 17th                    6.30pm     
The People of the Parish 

Sunday 18th              
   9.30am
Nora Brennan RIP (Rogan-Hill)  


11.30am      Mary O’Regan RIP (Sherman) 

Morning Prayer of the Church is celebrated after the morning services. Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament normally takes place on Saturday morning’s during the Sacrament of Reconciliation from 11am - 12noon.

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is normally held on Saturday between 11am - 12.00 noon & 5.30pm. – 6.15pm.

What’s On?
Mon 12th     
St Edwards Preschool
9.15am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Knit & Natter 
2.30pm-4.30pm
Community Centre

Spiritual Direction
12noon
Ilford


Marriage Preparation
7.00pm
Priest’s House

Tues 13th     
Parent & Toddler Group 
9.45am-11.45am
Parish Hall 

Reconciliation
1.45pm
School

Beavers/Cubs/Scouts
5.00pm-9.30pm
Parish Hall

Marriage preparation
6 &7pm
Priest’s House


St Vincent de Paul
7.00pm
Community Centre

Weds 14th   
St Edwards Preschool
9.15am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Golden Club 
1.00pm
Community Centre

House Blessing 
6.00pm
Romford


Guides
7pm-8.30pm
Parish Hall 
Thurs 15th   
St Edwards Preschool
9.30am-12.30pm
Parish Hall 

Priest’ S Deanery meeting
10.30am
Rainham

Fri 16th         
St Edwards Preschool
9.15am-3.00pm
Parish Hall
Sat 17th    
Lenten Lunches
12-2pm
Parish Hall

FHC & Parents session
9.30am           Church/Community Centre

 Sun 18th    
Legion of Mary 
after 11.30am Mass
Upper Room

Rainbows/Brownies
2pm- 5pm
Parish Hall


Confirmation Session
6.00pm
Community Centre
             Travelling Chalice                                                                            Collectors Rota
Please return the Chalice BEFORE           

 the next person is scheduled to collect it             
6.30pm                     9.30am                       11.30am

10th /11th March    I Waithe                   9.30am   Gordon & Dermot   Lennox & John Omokore    Maureen & Tony

17th /18th March    Tania Esau               9.30am    Michael & Anne      David & John Sizer              Antonella & Andy
24th /25th March 
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   St. Peter’s Primary School         01708 745506
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Our Parish is part of the Brentwood Diocese and Alan Williams is our Bishop 

and we belong to the Havering Deanery.

We are twinned with the parish of Regina Pacis, Ladysmith, Diocese of Dundee, South Africa, 

and pray for their Bishop, Graham Rose.

Fourth Sunday of Lent (B) 
Laetare Sunday - 11th March 2018 
In Lent we frequently turn to the Gospel of John, for it contains a rich commentary on the events of the life of Jesus. In the conversation between Jesus and Nicodemus in chapter 3 of the gospel Jesus explains privately to a Jew the significance of the coming of the Son of God. Nicodemus, described as a teacher, is willing to be taught by Jesus. After some early exchanges, we then hear no more words of Nicodemus, but only the teaching of Jesus. The raising up of the Son of God speaks both of his death on the cross and of his resurrection. His death is considered glorious. It leads inevitably to resurrection and triumph. The coming of the Son and his self-giving in death and resurrection are the clearest proof of the love of God for the world. People are called to respond in faith. As St Paul teaches, it is by God's grace that we are saved, through faith. God saves us if only we will allow it. To refuse Christ knowingly is to refuse salvation. The symbol of light is common in John's gospel. From the very start of the gospel we learnt that the Light came into the world to challenge the darkness, and that the darkness could not overpower the Light. The theme of light returns here. Nicodemus comes to Jesus during the night. Like him we are free to embrace the light or to prefer darkness. Reference to 'the truth' is also frequent in John's gospel. We will live by the truth, if we allow Jesus to lead us ever deeper into that truth. 
